

"Let the redeemed of the Lord say so, whom he hath redeemed from the hand of the enemy." Ps. 107:2

MATHENA'S



Robert & Pat

Field Address: Pastor Robert or Patricia Mathena c/o Faith Independent Baptist Church of Loretto Gouyave Estates, Gouyave St. John's/Gouyave Post Office Grenada, West Indies Ph: 1-473-437-0982

- * Planting Fundamental Baptist Churches
- * Training National Pastors
- * Child Evangelism



WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS P. O. BOX 725 KINGS MOUNTAIN, N.C. 28086

Thank you for praying!

January/February 2021

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ:

"Search the scriptures; for in them ye think ye have eternal life: and they are they which testify of me." John 5:39

We were unable to have our annual Old Year Service due to the Covid-19 curfew so we had a morning New Year Service. Our theme this year is to "Learn It, Live It, Love It in 2021." The church family made a commitment to read a chapter from the Gospels each day. We gave them a reading schedule and a list of things to look for and think about as they read. All of our church memory verses will be taken from the Gospels as well. Everyone is off to a good start, and our prayer is that they will continue and grow.

February 23rd, our daughter had major surgery so pre-school is closed until after Spring Break. Due to Covid-19, international traveling at this time would be challenging and expensive so she elected to have the surgery here in a private hospital. All went well, and she is recovering. There have been a lot of out-of-pocket expenses, and she had to pay for the surgeon and hospital up front. Much of the money was borrowed and now the insurance is no longer willing to pay. Please pray as she tries to get this problem resolved.

Praises:

- 1. We have had a number of visitors due to the faithfulness of our visitation crew.
- Your faithful giving during the pandemic not only helped our family and the church but those in our community who needed food and medicine.
- 3. Grenada has begun vaccinating for Covid-19. The new Covid cases have been limited to visitors who were immediately placed in quarantine.

Last year was difficult and challenging, but we have hope for better things in 2021. We are excited to be part of God's great plan for Grenada in this New Year.

Our prayers and thanks,

The Mathena's

The Mathena's 473-437-0982 Grenada, West Indies